Salle THE FURROY

The Institutional Newsletter of de la salle araneta university

July 2016

NGFF MAKES INITIAL P5M OF P8M **DONATION TO DLSAU**



A check-handing ceremony for the initial P5M donation of Natividad Galang Fajardo Foundation (NGFF) was held last June 23 at De La Salle University, Manila. The Brother President was represented by the University Chancellor Mr. Christopher N. Polanco, whereas Dr. Eduardo G. Fajardo, Chairman of NGFF was represented by Dr. Bee Ching Ong.

In his campus visit last April 25, Dr. Eduardo G. Fajardo, Chairman of Natividad Galang Fajardo Foundation, discussed his proposal for the use and allotment of an P8M scholarship grant for the Executive, Teacher Education Excellence (TELEX), and Agriculture programs.

An initial P5M was approved to support efforts to provide quality Lasallian Education to students in the aforementioned programs. The donation will undoubtedly help the university achieve its target of 20 percent full scholarship equivalent (FSE) by the end of this year.

TIMES PAINT CORPORATION DONATES **50 PAILS OF PAINT TO DLSAU**



A simple donation turnover and Deed of Donation signing ceremony was held last June 21 at the Times Paint Corporation Office in Balintawak, Quezon City, for 50 pails of white paint, roughly equivalent to 200 gallons. The donation, which amounts to P125,000, is in support of the repainting and beautification efforts of the university.

The parties were represented by Mr. Reginald Yu, President of Times Paint Corporation, and Mr. Eijay de Paz, Executive Assistant to the President for Advancement and Development.



Brother Auxiliary Visitor's Pastoral Visit



College Honors' Assembly



Br. Andelino Manuel FSC Orchestra Plays at DLSAU



In the late 1950's THE FURROWS was the name of the official student publication of the Araneta Institute of Agriculture (AIA). This institution was first known as AIA when it started as an agricultural school in 1946.

The concept of THE FURROWS was adopted once more in 2002 when Gregorio Araneta University Foundation (GAUF) became a full-fledged member of the Lasallian Family; and henceforth, 'twas called the DE LA SALLE-ARANETA UNIVERSITY. Since the turnover up to school year 2005-2006, it became the official institutional newsletter.

Today, De La Salle Araneta University, now enriched with the heritage of Lasallian schools and a partnership with a 334-year old educational tradition that has its roots in Rheims, France, has recreated and revived THE FURROWS, as it informs its collaborators and stakeholders through its regular publication and dissemination.

BROTHER AUXILIARY VISITOR'S PASTORAL VISIT



Br. Jose Mari "JJ" Jimenez FSC, De La Salle Philippines President and Brother Auxiliary Visitor, visited the university last June 17 for a Pastoral Visit. The meeting, which was held at The Forum, was attended by university administrators led by University President Br. Jun Erguiza FSC and University Chancellor Mr. Christopher Polanco.

Br. JJ's visit centered on a discussion of the outcomes of the 2015 Philippine Lasallian Family Convocation, in which 16 resolutions falling under four broad categories were identified.

Four resolutions fall under Leadership and Formation, which stresses the need to prepare the next generation to be competent, compassionate, and morally-upright leaders that are faithful to the Lasallian mission.

Six resolutions fall under Excellence in Education. which highlights the necessity of creating a "learner-centered, holistic, innovate, globallycompetitive, and socially relevant curriculum grounded on the Lasallian core values" among all Lasallian institutions. Three resolutions are subsumed under Accessibility, which emphasizes capacity building and the exploration of "creative, innovative, and sustainable ways to make Lasallian education more accessible to the marginalized and underserved sectors". The final three resolutions fall under Operational Efficiency, which focuses on the strengthening of practices and resources that are anchored on the Modern Conduct of Schools and which ensure the effective and efficient delivery of services and enhance the overall learning experience.

BR. EDWARD SALGADO FSC VISITS DLSAU



Br. Edward Salgado FSC of the District of Eastern North America, presently with the Christian Brothers University in Memphis, Tennessee, visited the university last June 28 to take a tour around the campus and its facilities.

Br. Edward spent 11 years in the Philippines, at some point of which he served as Principal of La Salle Green Hills and Chair of the Biology Department of De La Salle University.

COLLEGE HONORS' ASSEMBLY









A total of 145 dean's listers for the January to April Term of School Year 2015-2016 were recognized in a College Honors' Assembly that was held on June 30 at the Osmena Hall.

Mrs. Fritzie Ian Paz de Vera, who currently serves as De La Salle University's Dean of Student Affairs, was the guest speaker for the event. University President Br. Narciso Erguiza, Jr. FSC also addressed the awardees and other guests.

#DAKILANGSITENTA: GABI NG PAGKILALA

The Office of Student Services (OSS), together with the Office of the Vice Chancellor for Students and Mission, handed out individual and organizational awards for SY 2015-2016 during the June 30 Gabi ng Pagkilala (College Recognition Day) at the Institutional Activity Center.

Aside from citations and special awards, the following students and organizations were awarded and recognized:

Mary Lyn Juan, Most Outstanding Working Scholar Patrick Kaile Liwanag & Alyana Zen Rodriguez, Most Outstanding Student Leaders

Junior Philippine Institute of Accountants, Outstanding Student Organization in Academics & Curricular Activities







EXTENDING LASALLIAN EDUCATION: NIGHT COLLEGE PROGRAM OF DLSAU

The birth of the Night College Program (NCP-DLSAU) has been a source of hope for everyone who has dreamt of finishing their college education. As part of the university's elaborate community extension program, NCP-DLSAU is specially designed for working individuals who are unable to attend regular school because of their present professional involvements.

NCP-DLSAU is an Alternative Adult Learning Program that is based at the College of Business and Management. As with the Executive Program, NCP-DLSAU utilizes the modular approach to teaching.



FAQ on NCP:

Does the NCP fall under a scholarship program?

Yes, however it follows the Socialized Scheme Trimester Fee. (SSTF)

What course is offered by the NCP?

The NCP offers a BSBA Major in Marketing Management program.

What are the qualifications for an NCP applicant?

The applicant must be 18 years old above and working.

What time do the classes start?

NCP classes are scheduled from 5:30 –9:30 PM, Mondays to Fridays. The schedule is especially suited for working individuals.

Where can the inquiries about the NCP be directed?

Anyone who is interested may inquire at the Admission Office or at the College of Business and Management.

How can I avail of the NCP Scholarship discount?

An applicant must present pertinent documents and undergo a series of panel interviews.

Faculty Volunteers' Corner:

Dean Maria Teresa Bernabe- "Very inspiring. Many of them are performing well in class despite their fast pace condition as adult learners." (Dean, College of Business and Management)

Dr. Glen De Leon- "The students are very eager to learn. They push themselves beyond their limits despite their hectic schedules." (Program Coordinator, Accountancy)

Ms. Alice Andanar- Pedracio— "A dream came to reality when DLSAU reached out to the marginalized community and extended its resources." (Program Coordinator, NCP)

Ms. Lourdes Tolentino - "I am happy to serve in any way I can and to extend quality Lasallian Education to those who need it." (Faculty, CAST)

Dr. Francia Santos— "I admire the NCP students a lot because of their courage to learn and come to school despite their challenges." (Faculty, CB)

Dr. Irene Dalog—"The NCP students are very resilient and persistent. Their maturity is one of their most salient characteristics." (Program Coordinator, Mathematics-CAST)

A Glimpse from NCP students: After two terms of experiencing Lasallian Education, what has got to be a Lasallian?

" Learning Lasallian values is one of the best things I got from NCP."
- Angela Carla Garcia

 Malaking pasasalamat ang aming hatid para sa mga taong nasa likod ng programang ito. Salamat sa kanilang pagtitiyaga."
 Jesus Anthony Camacho

"I am very happy being a part of the NCP Scholarship Program, where the goodness and greatness in us are being harnessed."

- Dana Masola

"It's been a big blessing for us to be part of the NCP and go to a prestigious school like DLSAU."

- Qiara Therine Caasi.

"It's an amazing experience every night. I feel empowered."
- Regina Valebia

"Being an NCP student, I learned how to manage my time well."
- Jestine Marie Sola

"Am so priviledge to be a part of the NCP- DLSAU"
- Theresa Caras

Admission Requirements:

- I. For the Registrar
 Original copies of:
 TOR/Form 138
 Birth Certificate (NSO)
 Certificate of Good Moral
 (1) 1X1 ID Picture
- II. For the Scholarship Office
 ITR/3 months Pay Slip
 Letter of Recommendation from Employer
 Chest X-Ray
 Drug Test
 (1) 1X1 ID Picture

For inquiries,
please call 330.91.32 local 111
and look for
Ms. Alice Andanar-Pedracio,
NCP-DLSAU Program Coordinator

SEMYUNG UNIVERSITY OFFICIAL VISITS DLSAU

Dr. Gye Soo Kim, Semyung University Dean of International Affairs/ Director of International Education Institute/Professor of Business Administration, visited the university last June 28 and met with University Chancellor Mr. Christopher Polanco to discuss collaboration and partnership possibilities not only for the Lasallian Language Center, but also for student exchange, faculty exchange, research collaboration, and exchange of best practices between the two institutions.

Semyung University is a private university located in Chungcheongbuk-do, South Korea.



SHU-TE UNIVERSITY GRADUATE SCHOOL PROFESSOR VISITS DLSAU



Shu-Te University Graduate School of Business Administration Associate Professor Dr. Pi-Yun Chen visited the university last July 1 and met with University Chancellor Mr. Christopher Polanco to discuss collaboration and partnership possibilities between the two institutions. Dr. Chen was accompanied by Mr. Peter C. Y. Pan, an official of the Taipei Economic & Cultural Office in the Philippines (TECO), Republic of China (Taiwan).

Shu-Te University is a private university located in the Yanchao District of Kaohsiung, Taiwan. Earlier, in 2010, Mr. Polanco visited the university when Dr. Chen was still the Overseas Vice President.

DANKOOK UNIVERSITY OFFICIAL VISITS DLSAU

Dankook University Manager for Global Cooperation Team – Office of the International Affairs Manager Mr. Kwang-Hyun Park visited the university last July 8 to meet with University Chancellor Mr. Christopher Polanco. The visit aimed to strengthen existing ties and to discuss other collaboration and cooperation opportunities between the two institutions.

Dankook University is a private research university with campuses in Yongin and Cheonan, South Korea.



BR. ANDELINO MANUEL FSC ORCHESTRA PLAYS AT DLSAU

The La Salle Green Hills Grade School Department – Br. Andelino Manuel FSC Orchestra performed last July 14 at the Institutional Activity Center. The visit, which is part of the group's road show, featured musical renditions on a 30-piece orchestra.

In addition, child actor Alonzo Muhlach entertained the audience with a surprise song number.





ORIENTATION AND ACQUAINTANCE PROGRAM FOR STUDY CENTER 1 & 2 HOUSEGUESTS



An orientation and acquaintance program for all houseguests of Study Centers 1 and 2 was held last June 23 at the 2F of the Br. Miguel Formation (BRF) Hall. The brief program included a welcome remarks given by Vice Chancellor for Students and Missions Dr. Marie Allison Parpan, as well as messages from Human Resource Development and Management (HRDM) Officer Mr. Ronald Ibarlin and Guidance Services Office Associate Ms. Bernadette Guzman.

BATCH 91 ALUMNI HOMECOMING

Gregorio Araneta University Foundation Batch '85 – Class '91 celebrated their 25th Alumni Homecoming last July 2 at the La Salle Hotel. The event featured messages from former Institute of Veterinary Medicine Dean Dr. Joseph Layson and DLSAU Outstanding Alumnus Awardee Dr. Nielsen Donato, as well as games and raffles for the attendees.

Before the program, Scholarships and Alumni Relations Head Mrs. Amelita Ajoc accompanied the attendees in a campus nostalgia walk around the university.



is published monthly by the Office of the University President - Communications



THE FURROWS

ditor: Ms. Karen Keith Panganiban

Contributors:

Graphic Artist: Engr. Ricardo Mercene III

Contributions may be e-mailed to communications@dlsau.edu.ph. Submitted articles may be edited for space and clarity.

De La Salle Araneta University, Malabon City, Philippines. (+632)330.9129 to 33 Loc. 144

Mr. Christopher Polanco Mr. Eijay de Paz

2/F Office of the Brother President, Life Sciences Building,

Mr. Christopher Polanco Mrs. Liezel Macatulad Mrs. Alicia Pedracio Mrs. Amelita Ajoc Mr. Guill Sison (TinigSPO) Mr. Eijay de Paz Ms. Jennifer Dungo Ms. Ruth Centeno Mr. Danilo Bilbao, Jr. Mr. Carl Cudal (TinigSPO)



